
 

Weekly 
newsletter 

Friday 13th 
July 2018 

  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Going for Gold Assembly 
Awards for the week ending 6th July  
 
Pupil of the week:     
Reception Abigail Bellingham Year 1  Patrick Nolan   
Year 2  Megan Wilkinson Year 3   Ellie Owens   
Year 4  Olivia Prescott  Year 5  Calum McGowan 
Year 6  Isobelle Davies 
 
Playground Awards 
KS1 Indoor Olivia Taylor   KS1 Outdoor    Patrick Nolan  
KS2 Indoor Olivia Cunliffe   KS2 Outdoor     Daniella Kay   
 
Attendance Award for week ending 6th July 
Year 5  
 
Well done everyone  
  
  

  

Art Competition 
We are very proud of all our 
Y1s, who took part in the Rotary 
Club’s Annual Art Competition 
“Lend a Hand in your 
Community”. 
Lowton J & I were awarded 
three prizes: 
1st prize:  Alice Davies 
2nd prize: Erika Smith 

3rd prize:  Ava Ramsdale 

Awards’ and Leavers’ Assemblies 
On Thursday 19th July at 9.00am we 
will be holding our pupil of the term 
and pupil of the year assembly – 
everyone is welcome to come along. 
Then on Friday 20th July we will be 
having our Leavers’ Assembly for all 
our Y6 children who will be leaving us 
as they move on to high school. Again 
everyone is very welcome to come 
along and join us. 
 

Reports and Results 
On Tuesday 17th July 2018 all 
parents/carers are invited into 
school from 9.00-10.00am to 
open their children’s reports with 
them.  
The Y2 children will also be given 
their SATs results. The teachers 
will be on hand to answer any 
queries that you have regarding 

these.   
The doors/gates will be closed at 
8.45am as usual but will reopen 
at 9am for you.  We look 
forward to seeing as many of you 
as possible.  
 

KS2 Performance 
Thank you to everyone who came 
and watched our wonderful KS2 
performance. We hope you all 
enjoyed watching it as much as 
we enjoyed performing for you.  
I think we have some 
budding thespians in  

KS2.  
 

Summer Party 
The PTFA are holding an end of 
year party and disco for all the 
children on Friday 20th July from 
1.30-3.15pm. The children will 
come to school in their uniform as 
normal in the morning but need to 
bring with them their party clothes 
in a labelled carrier bag as they 
will get changed after lunch.  
Our PTFA are not making a 
charge for the party and are 
covering the costs  
out of the funds  
they have raised  
this year. 
 

 

Lost Property 
Any unnamed lost property that 
has not been claimed will be 
washed over the Summer holidays 
and added to our recycled 
clothes rack in the entrance. 
 



                
 

Headteacher – Mrs A J Davies  
Website address:- www.lowtonprimary.wigan.sch.uk 

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
  

Tuesday 17th July Open Morning for report opening in all classes 

Tuesday 17th July Pop Project in school 

Wednesday 18th July Y6 Mountain Monkeys’ Day 

Wednesday 18th July Y1 trip to Blackpool Zoo 

Thursday 19th July Award’s Assembly 9.00am 

Friday 20th July Leavers’ and Y6 awards Assembly 9.00am 

Friday 20th July PTFA End of Year Party for all children 1.00pm 

Friday 20th July School closes for the Summer break 

Monday 3rd September INSET Day for staff – school closed to pupils 

Tuesday 4th September School reopens to pupils 

Tuesday 25th September Tempest in school to take individual and sibling who attend school 

Friday 19th October School closes for half-term 

At Lowton J & I we aim for all children to have 96% attendance or over.  
The school’s overall attendances for each year group are: 

Year Group Last Week 
Yearly Attendance 

to Date 

Reception 98.28% 93.38% 

Year 1 97.67% 95.14% 

Year 2 96.33% 94.89% 

Year 3 91.88% 96.25% 

Year 4 97.00% 96.15% 

Year 5 98.67% 96.41% 

Year 6 96.67% 94.91% 

 

Dates for your diary 

End of School Year 
We will break up for the Summer Holidays at 3.30pm on Friday 20th July. Both indoor and 

outdoor PE kits will be sent home for washing over the Summer holiday. 
Thank you. 

 

Lunch Shop 
If you haven’t already accessed your new lunch shop account, please can you 
do so before the Summer break. This is so we can ensure that school lunches 

go as smoothly as possible in September. 
Don’t forget to call into the office if you are having any problems and we 

will be able to help you out. 


